MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, VESTRY HALL 

ON THURSDAY 16TH JANUARY 2014

PRESENT: Cllrs. Bancroft, Bunyan, Cook, Fermor, Fletcher, Goodchild, Hazlewood, Hemsted, Holdom, Holmes, macLachlan, Marley, Rook, Swann and Veitch.  Borough Cllrs. Linda Hall, Sean Holden and John Smith.  
Guests:
David Rivers - Guy Johnsons project manager on the Cranbrook Engineering and the Wilkes Field projects and Duncan Murray, Managing Director of Directline Structures
The Chairman read out the following statement.

Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

Cllrs. Fletcher and Goodchild declared personal interests due to their involvement with the Cranbrook Weald Centre Group.
CONFIDENTIAL ITEM - COMMUNITY HUB:

187:
The Clerk had circulated a confidential submission to Members on behalf of the Chairman prior to the meeting which is filed with these Minutes.   After a full and detailed confidential discussion which is recorded separately the Chairman proposed the following resolution:-
That Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council accept the gift of a portion of Wilkes Field for the sole purpose of building a community centre and that on acceptance Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council agree to establish a trust or other entity to commit to the building of the said centre.
This was seconded by Cllr. Cook, and agreed with one abstention.  

The Chairman then proposed a second resolution:-

Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council appoint David Rivers to write the business plan.

This was seconded by Cllr. Bancroft and unanimously agreed.

